SHARPTOWN REGULAR MEETING MINUTES January 4, 2022

President Gosnell called the meeting to order at 7:30p.m. In attendance were Commissioners Bennett, and Schneider, Clerk/Treasurer Schneider, Superintendent White, Secretary Adkins, Erica Witz, and Nancy Springer.

Commissioner Bennett made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 6th regular meeting, which seconded by Commissioner Schneider. All were in favor and chair voted aye, so carried.

Commissioner Schneider made a motion to pay the bills as stated on pages 4,5, and 6 which was seconded by Commissioner Bennett. All were in favor and chair voted aye, so carried.

OLD BUSINESS:

Superintendent White gave an update on the ongoing sewer project.

President Gosnell stated the Town has been awarded the engineering study grant for the Old School building.

President Gosnell stated he has turned the remainder of the easements that need to be signed for the drainage ditch project back over to the County. Several of the residents had concerns and questions that he could not answer and he will let the County take care of it.

President Gosnell stated the lighting upgrades at the Town Hall have been completed.

President Gosnell announced the winners of the Holiday Decorating Contest: <u>Traditional</u>- 304 High Street, 307 Church Street, and 504 Fourth Street. <u>Modern</u>- 601 Railway Street, 717 Main Street, 717 State Street.

President Gosnell stated as information, he met with a representative from T-Mobile regarding cellular antennas in Town.

NEW BUSINESS:

President Gosnell stated the next ESAM meeting will be held January 19th at Fisherman's Inn.

President Gosnell stated the Town Hall will be closed January 17th in observance of Martin Luther King Day, the next Commissioners meeting will be held January 18th.

President Gosnell asked for Commissioners comments. Commissioner Schneider discussed a pet turkey that was loose in Town.

President Gosnell asked Attorney Witz to review an ordinance that was previously drafted concerning 5G cellular antennas in Town.

Superintendent White asked for "No Parking on the Streets" to be posted before snow events. And discussed trees on State Street that need to be trimmed.

President Gosnell asked for public comment. Nancy Springer stated she was very proud of Sharptown and its Commissions for the wonderful activities held in 2021.

Commissioner Bennett made a motion to adjourn the Commissioners meeting, which was seconded by Commissioner Schneider. All were in favor and chair voted aye, so carried.

President Gosnell adjourned the meeting at 8:00p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sheila Adkins Commission Secretary